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State of Hawaii 
Department of Education 
P.O. Box 2380 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96804 
Attn: Mr. Kenneth G. Masden II 

February 19, 2020 

Re: Public Comment Period for Draft Environmental Assessment for 
Reclassification of Approximately 0.51 Acres of Land Located at Tax 
Map Key No.: (3) 1-5-059:059, Island, County and State of Hawai'i 

Dear Mr. Masden: 

Thank you for your letter dated November 12, 2019, providing comments on the Draft 
Environmental Assessment (Draft EA) for the proposed reclassification of Tax Map Key No.: (3) 
1-5-059:059 (Barry Property) from the State Land Use (SLU) Conservation District to the SLU 
Agricultural District. 

Thank you for confirming that the State of Hawai'i Department of Education (DOE) 
schools servicing the Barry Property are Keaau Elementary School, Keaau Middle School, and 
Keaau High School. We acknowledge the DOE's determination that the proposed 
reclassification of the Barry Property is not anticipated to impact DOE schools or facilities. 

Thank you for your participation in this process. Your letter and this response will be 
included in the forthcoming Final Environmental Assessment. If you have any questions, please 
feel free to contact me at dsimon@carlsmith.com or 808-523-2589. 

Derek B. Simon 
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Mr. Derek B. Simon 
Carlsmith Ball LLP 
ASS Tower, Suite 2100 
1001 Bishop Street 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

November 20, 2019 

Via email: dsimon@carlsmith .com 

Dear Mr. Simon: 

Subject: Public Comment Period for Draft Environmental Assessment (DEA) for 
Reclassification of Approximately 0.51 Acres of Land Located at 
TMK (3) 1-5-059: 059, 
From State Land Use, Conservation District to Agricultural District, Island 
of Hawaii 
(Paradise Ala Kai, Hawaiian Paradise Park, Keaau 96749) 

Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to provide comments on the above subject 
project in which we have the following comments to offer. 

The DEA indicated that a three (3) bedroom single-story family dwelling, two (2)-car 
garage, lanai, swimming pool , a private water well or private catchment system, and a 
photovoltaic solar system is planned be constructed as part of the proposed project. 
Further, the DEA describes that wastewater generated by the project will be processed 
through a modern individual wastewater system (septic) designed by a licensed 
engineer and approved by the State of Hawaii, Department of Health. 

As this property may be within 1,000 feet of a potable well the individual wastewater 
system (IWS) to accommodate the wastewater generated from the project may be 
required to be an NSF/ANSI 40 or 245 certified aerobic treatment unit (ATU) system, 
rather than a conventional IWS septic system. It should be noted that the filter 
backwash associated with the operation of the swimming pool is required to be 
appropriately treated and disposed by an IWS. 




